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BOROUGH OF STOCKTON

BOROUGH COUNCIL

OFFICIAL MINUTES

                                                                                                                                    APPROVED: 
REGULAR MEETING

JUNE 13, 2022

The June 13, 2022 Regular Meeting of the Borough Council of the Borough of Stockton was called to order by Mayor Timothy J. Nemeth at 7:01 pm.  The meeting was held at Stockton Borough Hall, 2 South Main Street, Stockton, NJ.  Mayor Nemeth read the “Sunshine Statement” indicating the meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act and led the flag salute.
Borough Administrator/Clerk Michele Hovan called the roll.  The following members of Council were present: Ms. Rebecca Hendricks, Mr. Aaron Lipsen, Mr. Kenneth Kozuhowski and Mr. Michael Mann. Mr. Adam Juncosa was absent.  There were 4 members of the public present.   Mr. Donald Vandegrift arrived at 7:07pm. 

Mayor Nemeth opened the meeting to the public.  Mr. Peter Crohan of Delaware Township inquired of the status of Worman Road.  Ms. Hovan explained the steps-to-date regarding the FEMA claim and funding aspects.  A discussion followed regarding a permanent closure of the road, which was deemed not to be practical for a number of reasons, primarily for emergency services purposes.  Ms. Hovan explained that the repairs will still take a number of months, that the project still needs to be designed, bid, awarded prior to construction.  There being no additional comment or questions, the meeting was closed to the public on motion by Mr. Mann, seconded by Ms. Hendricks and carried.

Introduction – JCP&L External Affairs Liaison Amy Overman

Ms. Amy Overman introduced herself as the Borough's new liaison with the utility.  She said she took over in January and has been trying to meet with each town personally.  She said that JCP&L is working to eliminate estimated billing procedures by installing smart meters in the time ahead.  She distributed her business card to the governing body members and Mayor Nemeth thanked her for her time. 

Ordinance No. 22-07 – Water Rate Adjustment
Ordinance No. 22-07 was pulled from introduction pending additional review and consultation with the water and sewer subcommittee.  Ms. Hovan said that she would be reaching out the subcommittee to schedule a meeting.

Resolutions:
Resolution Nos. 2022-50 and 2022-51, as listed below and filed in the Borough Clerk's office, were adopted on motion by Mr. Vandegrift, seconded by Mr. Lipsen and carried.


Resolution No. 2022-50 – Liquor License Renewal - Strackhouse Restaurant LLC 


Resolution No. 2022-51 – Liquor License Renewal –Tilch Fine Wines LLC

Roll Call:  
Ayes:  Hendricks, Lipsen, Kozuhowski, Mann, Vandegrift


 

Nays:  None




Absent: Juncosa




Abstain: None

Claims for Payment - the Claims for Payment, as attached, were approved on motion by Mr. Mann, seconded by Mr. Lipsen and carried.

Roll Call:  
Ayes:  Hendricks, Lipsen, Kozuhowski, Mann, Vandegrift


 

Nays:  None




Absent: Juncosa




Abstain: None

Discussion – Capital repairs/next steps

Ms. Hovan said that there are several items to be prioritized for action, such as the drainage pipe on Wilson.  Mr. Lipsen noted that he spoke to Greg Ent regarding the well and that the abandoned well could be rehabilitated for about $3,500.  Mr. Vandergrift suggested under utilized parcels, such as the old garden center on CR523 could be used for stormwater control.

Discussion – Cross River Fiber Right-of-Way Agreement

Ms. Hovan referred to the sample agreement in the council packets and said that Mr. Butler had reviewed the documents and that they could be ready for action next month.  Ms. Hovan said that the company received BPU approval to install their cable on existing infrastructure but that the town had to execute the agreement first.  She said that the agreement would be on the next agenda.  

Mayor Nemeth opened the meeting to the public.  There being no questions or comments, the meeting was closed to the public on motion by Mr. Mann, seconded by Mr. Kozuhowski and carried.  
Council Liaison Reports

Mr. Lipsen reported that Community Day went well and that attendees received the new, reusable Stockton bags.  He said he hopes that the grant filed with Hunterdon County will be approved in time for a fall community event.  He also reported he spoke with the Water Authority about work they were doing that damaged an ADA ramp in the process that they will fix it.

Mr. Lipsen also reported that Greg Ent said the Hilltop road work is going well.  He said he hoped to assemble a committee for the next community day after the grant is awarded.

Mayor Nemeth announced that the next meeting would be held on July 11th and reminded all that the August meeting is cancelled.  There being no additional discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 8:02pm on motion by Mr. Vandegrift, seconded by Mr. Mann and carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Hovan, RMC

Borough Administrator/Clerk
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